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08 December 2008






Our Ref: 37760
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Marie-Therese Campbell
SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
The Oval

160 Shelbourne Rd

Dublin 4
SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in respect of Mod_31_08 (Recommendation Report FRR_31_08)

Dear Marie-Therese,

On 5th November 2008, the Modifications Committee submitted its revised Modification Recommendation Report with regard to a Proposed Modification, Mod_31_08 (Credit Cover Warning Notices via email and no posted copies) in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code).  

This Modification, proposed by the Market Operator, seeks to arrange that Credit Cover Warning Notices given by the Market Operator are by fax or email only and that no posted copies are required to be sent in addition to fax or email.  The purpose of the proposal is to reduce the workload for both the Market Operator and Participants to send, receive and monitor these notices, which are for information purposes only.
The SEM Committee notes that the Modifications Committee recommends unanimously that this modification should be made.  The Modifications Committee does not recommend whether it should be implemented on a Trading Day or Settlement Day basis and does not recommend a date for its implementation.  The SEM Committee further notes that the Market Operator has consulted with Participants during the Market Operator User Group meetings and requested feedback on this proposal. It is also noted that only positive feedback on this proposal was received.  
Considering the above, and in accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the SEM Committee decides that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_31_08) and that, although the Modifications Committee should have done further work on the implementation provisions for Mod_31_08, the proposal is sufficiently simple and beneficial for the Regulatory Authorities to determine the implementation arrangements.  
Accordingly, the Regulatory Authorities direct that the modification as set out in FRR_31_08 be made on a Settlement Day basis with effect from the fifth Working Day after the date of this letter.
Yours sincerely,

_________________







David Naughton 







Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market
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